## KAUKAUNA ALCOHOL, TOBACCO AND OTHER DRUG ABUSE PREVENTION BOARD

A meeting of the KATODA Prevention Board was held August 17, 2022, at 6:00pm in the Council Chambers at City Hall.

Members present: Jack Pautz, Karen Wirth, Laura Lindberg, Jerry Brien, Ald. Brian Schell, Dr. Paul Russo, Chris Wardlow and Phil Kohne.

Absent: Satia Kavanaugh Vanderloop, Kaliegh Kleuver and Scott Granger.

Motion by Lindberg and second by Brien to approve the May 18, 2022, KATODA Prevention Board minutes. All members present voted aye. Motion carried.

Under Financial Business there were no requests. Pautz passed around the KATODA/Schuessler Scholarship recipients' thank you notes among the board members. The recipients were Ashley Mayer, Kendra Urban, Alyssa Rupiper and Autumn Steffens.

Wardlow updated the board regarding the State Alcohol Report Process. The Report basically is a guide for people to change the alcohol climate in Wisconsin. He also informed the board members of an upcoming Alcohol Policy Seminar being held in Green Bay on October 19, 2022 during the day. Pautz and Wardlow mentioned they would attend and others were welcome to go along. It is a training session on topics such as Alcohol 101, Health Impacts, Enforcement, Public Policies, Community Engagement, Culture and Diversity. Discussion followed.

Dr. Russo updated the board regarding the Annual KATODA Brat Fry. Suggestion was made to move the event from September 3<sup>rd</sup> to October 15, 2022. Prices were set and who may be available to work on that date was discussed.

Under new business discussion was held regarding the fentanyl epidemic. Discussion followed as to how to best inform the public of the danger of fentanyl use and its affects.

Pautz mentioned that Karleigh was still looking for a new student replacement for Ashley Mayer who had graduated this year.

Kohne reported on the Annual Free Family Swim Night. This year 152 people attended. The first swim night was in 2005. The Elks Lodge has been a co-sponsor since 2013. Wirth reported that a few Small Talk Campaign signs were handed out. \$5 Chamber Bucks were hand out to all attendees.

Discussion was regarding a letter that was sent to the Piggly Wiggly management regarding the sale of CBD in the vending machine located there. Discussion was held regarding an upcoming KATODA Korner article to be published in the Times-Vilager. The article centers around the differences of THC, CBD, Delta 8, Delta 9 and Delta 10. THC is illegal to grow or sell in Wisconsin. CBD is legal in Wisconsin. Delta 8 is legal but NOT safe to use. Delta 9 is illegal. Delta 10 is legal but NOT safe to use.

Discussion was held regarding the Small Talk Campaign yard signs and banner to be placed around the city. Suggestion for a location of the banner was on the west side of the Doty Bayorgeon football field fence entrance.

Discussion was held regarding any observations/feedback at Youth Sporting Events this last summer regarding alcohol sales or use. Pautz mentioned that City Ordinance Signage placement is still in the works.

Update on LEAD or other KHS information will be held over to next meeting.

Discussion was held regarding the date for the next KATODA meeting due to the possible lack of a quorum. The September meeting will be **September 22, 2022 at 6:30 pm.** 

Motion by Wirth and second by Brien to adjourn. All members present voted aye. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:40pm.

NEXT MEETING SEPTEMBER 22, 2022, @ 6:30PM.